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Report of the Audit Committee – 24 June 2022 
  
Parts of minute 111.2122 are exempt from publication under the provisions of Section 41 
(Information provided in confidence) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
  
111.2122  (a) Nick Whitaker, Chair of the Committee, presented the University Risk Register for the 

Board’s annual review.  
 
 

  
 

(b)  
Local risk leads had been 

consulted to ensure that such risks which were identified but which did not meet the 
threshold for the corporate risk register, were reflected and accurately managed 
elsewhere. This was reflected in diagram 1 in the report.  

 
(c) It was noted that these risks were monitored and could be added to the corporate 

register in the future and were also set out in local registers in schools and services  
 
 

 
(d) In response to governor queries about the development of the new risk register the 

Registrar & Secretary confirmed that sector benchmarking had taken place to look 
particularly at key trends and how these might impact the University’s risk profile. 

  
Report of the Academic Board – 06 July 2022 
  
Part of minute 112.2122 is exempt from publication under the provisions of Section 41 (Information 
provided in confidence) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
  
112.2122  (a) The Vice Chancellor reported that the Academic Board had approved the conferral of 

the title Emeritus Professor on Professor Andrew Slade with effect from 01 
September 2022. 
 

(b) Academic Board had endorsed to the Board the Academic Assurance Report which 
set out evidence of the University’s ongoing compliance and level of assurance with 
the OfS ongoing conditions of registration B1-B6. 

 
(c) Academic Board had also endorsed the proposed variations to the University’s Access 

& Participation Plan, developed in response to the Office for Students’ new 
requirements. 

 
(d) The Board was invited to approve an amendment to the Student Code of Conduct 

recommended by the Academic Board. This proposed to include spiking as an 
additional example of misconduct to be addressed under the Code and was in 
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Date of next meeting 
  
133.2122  The next meeting of the Board would be an away day held on Friday 07 October 2022, 

venue and timing to be confirmed in due course. 
  

Other business 
  
134.2122  (a) The Chair recorded thanks on behalf of the Board to Barry Matthews, who would step 

down from the Board on 31 August 2022. Barry’s expertise and contributions had 
been valued during his tenure as a governor, particularly in matters of IT and digital. 

  
(b) The Board also recorded its thanks to Professor Andrew Slade, the Deputy Vice 

Chancellor (Research & Enterprise), who would retire in August 2022 following as 
distinguished tenure as Deputy Vice Chancellor. Professor Slade was thanked for his 
contributions to Board discussions and for his excellent contributions to the 
University more widely.   

  
 

 

Confirmed by the Board as a correct record and signed by the Chair: 
 
 
Signed:  Date:  
 

 

 




